
In the second stanza of his 
poem, Auden generalizes about 
the obviousness of the evil 
being committed in the name 
of German Nationalism. In 
describing the day that Hitler 
invades Poland, beginning WWII 
in earnest, he generalizes that 

In the Preface to his recently 
published history, Bloodlands, 
Snyder reminds us of the scope 
and the nature of the political 
mass murder of WWII. He tells 
us that 

After the scene in which Trudy 
tries to cheer her father up by 
treating him to a nice birthday 
dinner, Hegi describes the 
many ways in which ordinary 
Germans coped with the 
pressure to conform to Nazi 
party dogma:

“Accurate scholarship can/
Unearth the whole offence/ . . . 
I and the public know/ What all 
schoolchildren learn,/ Those to 
whom evil is done/ Do evil in 
return” (Auden 1). 

“If the german war against the 
USSR had gone as planned, 
thirty million civilians would 
have been starved in its first 
winter, and tens of millions 
more expelled, killed, 
assimilated, or enslaved 
thereafter” (Snyder x). 

“Most practiced the silence they 
were familiar with, a silence 
nurtured by fear and complicity 
that would grow beyond 
anything they could 
imagine, . . .” (Hegi 239). 

Auden suggests how offensive 
it is when smart people who 
should know better take refuge 
in analysis when they should be 
taking to the streets. Political 
philosophy is important to 
‘history,’ but is made 
temporarily irrelevant when 
countries are being invaded 
and innocent people are being 
murdered. As a race, humans 
suffer because they analyse but 
don’t really learn the simple 
lesson that history teaches: war 
is evil, no matter what the 
cause or rationale. 

Of course, the german war 
doesn’t go as planned, yet 
Hitler managed to murder 
millions nonetheless. Hitler 
rejected Marxist theory, but 
seems to have internalized 
Lenin’s contribution to Marx, 
namely, that the ends justify 
the means. Killing millions of 
people was alright with Hitler 
so long as it furthered his 
vision for Aryan domination. It 
is frightening to think how 
many more people would have 
been slaughtered if Hitler and 
Stalin had remained allies, 
instead of becoming enemies.

Complicity means you are guilty 
by virtue of not doing anything 
to protest. On the one hand, it 
is tempting to blame the 
german people for not saying 
no to Hitler and the Nazi party, 
but, as the novel makes clear, it 
is too complicated for easy 
blaming. And as Levi reminds 
us, it is wise not to judge too 
quickly or too harshly without 
considering 
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